June 4, 1979

‘To all OCIC members:¥

; On april 12, the Los Angeles Work Group dissolved itself.

The organization went through a split primarily due to dogmatism

in 1976, For some time now we have been a very smalli unit witsout
~the intention of rebuilding an organization on our own, ALl members
~have a nhign degree of unity with the 0ClIC. All mempers support the
dis&oluilon as a positive step. Tne dissotution wiil allow us a
broader division of labor in our efforts to build an ideological
centeér.

: .Two members are moving towards joining the 1ocal UCIC cadre
organlzatlon. Primariiy due to tneir objective conditions the

. other two members will remain as individuals within the OCIC for

“the. .next period. These individuals can be reached at Individuals,

.'-Box'1623 Lynwood, California, 90262, LAWG documents can continue

to be ordered through this box with the exception of the Criticism
\&elf-Crltlclsm Support Packet. Please send either cash or a blank

" [mqney ‘order. There may be some delay.

ol On behalf. of all members of the Southern California Local Center,
Lowe request that the Steering Committee and all OCIC members send their
“mailings to the local center address, Boxholder, Box 525, Lﬁll, Calif.
‘90201, as well as to member organization and individuals. This will

insure that all local OCIC members will recelve information and
documents. :

Comradely,

Former LAWG members

*Please reprint in upcoming S.C. minutes and distribute to all OCIC
- members.



